June 20, 2002

Mr. William F. Stephens

Commonwealth of Virginia

State Corporation Commission

Box 1197

Richmond, Virginia 23218-1197

Dear Mr. Stephens,

This letter is in response to your correspondence dated May 29, 2002 regarding Chapter 474 of Senate Bill 684 which requires that certain information be provided to the State Corporation Commission of Virginia ("Commission") about Virginia's energy infrastructure.  Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Corporation ("Transco") has served Virginia with reliable, flexible natural gas transportation services for over 50 years and we are committed to meeting its growing needs for this economic, environmentally friendly energy source.
Transco is willing to provide the requested information because it desires to assist in the State of Virginia's energy planning process.  However, please note for the record that inasmuch as Transco is an interstate natural gas pipeline company subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”), the State of Virginia does not have jurisdiction over the construction or operation of Transco’s interstate natural gas pipeline facilities or Transco’s services provided by means of those facilities; accordingly, Transco reserves the right to contest the applicability of Senate Bill 684 to Transco. 
Both Mark McBeath, State Government Affairs, and I will attend the July 10 meeting of interested stakeholders. We are looking forward to participating in the Commission's review of energy infrastructure.   Please contact Mark at 713-215-3085 or me at 713-215-4540 should you have any questions.

Sincerely, 

Toi L. Anderson

Manager

Project Development-Southern Markets
cc:  Mark McBeath
